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Ch. 2 ... Vulnerable  

 
Tasha immediately pressed herself back against the wall, scared that the 
two of them were going to kill her. She always had her fire but she felt 
reluctant to use it. Besides it was only fair 
 
She had heard about what had happened to Rose. What Tasha had done. Framing 
her wasn't enough for Tasha; she had to shoot her too. She was glad to see 
that Rose appeared OK; she had worried excessively about her as soon as she 
found out. 
 
Thinking that this would be her last moments she sighed and slid down the 
wall until she was sitting, waiting for the blow that would take her life. 
 
The two of them seemed to notice her vulnerability though because they 
sighed and relaxed their stances. 
 
"Tasha," Dimitri started, "we're only looking for answers." 
 
Tasha jerked her head up in shock. Answers?! They weren’t coming to hurt 
her?! Again they read the emotion she was projecting because Rose explained 
his sentence in detail. 
 
"About why you did what you did," she said, "you know, the murder, the 
frame, etcetera, etcetera." 
 
"Oh, well," and in a move that surprised even Tasha she let out everything 
about her plan, why she did it and what she wanted in the future, letting 
go of all inhibitions she might have had, not caring that she would have to 
repeat it all again later. 
 
"I'm sorry," she finished, "I truly am sorry..." 
 
Rose and Dimitri exchanged a look before turning back to her. "OK, we 
believe you. We don't understand but we believe." Dimitri said 
 
"So... What happens next, for me I mean? I guess I have my trial, and then 
I'll no doubt receive my punishment since I've more or less confessed to it 
and then..." Tasha let the unfinished sentence hang in the air though they 
all knew the missing words. She would die. 
 
Rose, unhesitatingly besides what Tasha had done to her, took a step 
forward, bent til she was at eye level with her and rested her hand on 
Tasha's arm. 
 
"I'm sorry," she said, features looking grimmer than Tasha could ever 
remember seeing on her face. 
 
Tasha shook her head, letting out a small but hysterical laugh.  
 
"You have nothing to be sorry for. You didn’t kill the queen; you didn't 
frame a friend, you... You." She couldn’t finish her sentence for fear of 
more hysterics. 
 
Rose took this in for a moment before turning to Dimitri. "I'm sorry you're 
going to die, I mean." 
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Tasha paused, taking note of what she said. She shouldn't be surprised that 
execution was a punishment for traitors, but all this time she thought Rose 
would be punished, not her. Now thinking about how in a few short weeks it 
would be her to lose her life. And Ethan... 
 
She gasped. "Ethan," she looked desperately between both of their faces, 
"what will they do to him?" 
 
Dimitri hesitated before answering, "The same." 
 
Tasha covered her mouth with her hand to stop the sobs escaping. No. Not 
him too. It was her idea her doing and yet he too would be dead by the end 
of the month. 
 
She thought of him, of everything about him. His eyes, his smile, his 
voice, his soul. Gone. It was unbearable. 
 
Through the water pooling in her eyes she noticed Rose and Dimitri, staring 
at each other, shocked at the drastic change of Tasha's image. What used to 
be a strong, independent woman was now sitting on the floor, curled in a 
ball, sobbing for another man. But she couldn't care. Or she cared about 
was Ethan. Ethan... 
 
"Tasha," Dimitri started, "we have to go." And left with an apologetic 
ducking of his head. Rose followed him, her soft "sorry" echoing in the 
room long after she was gone. 
 
A few minutes later, though it seemed so much longer to Tasha, another 
dhampir entered, her partner standing at the door. 
 
"Stand up, your coming with us." 
 
Wordlessly, she followed. 
 




